  December 3, 2007

The Honorable Norman H. Conway

The Honorable Ulysses Currie

Chairman




Chairman

House Appropriations Committee

Senate Budget and Taxation Committee

130 Lowe House Office Building

Miller Senate Office Building, 3 West Wing

6 Bladen Street




11 Bladen Street

Annapolis, MD  21401



Annapolis, MD  21401

Dear Chairman Conway and Chairman Currie:

Language on page 170 of the 2007 Joint Chairmen’s Report requests that the University System of Maryland (USM) continue to submit a report detailing the amount and type of the fiscal effect associated with the effectiveness and efficiency plan for each year of the plan, including prior year actual and current year working.  The report should also indicate how initiatives shall be implemented and the progress of implementation, as well as any significant changes in the efficiency plan.  This report summarizes the status of the Board of Regents’ Effectiveness & Efficiency (E&E) efforts.  As the report indicates, many efforts are underway and work continues on the items in the initial E&E report.  At the same time, as the Board indicated in the initial report, this is an ongoing priority for the Board and the USM.  Items and follow-up tasks are constantly being added to further the E&E effort.  It is also important to note that while several policy changes have been implemented, the impact of those changes will not be known until the completion of this and future academic years.
If you have any questions concerning this report, do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely yours,

William E. Kirwan
Chancellor

Attachments

cc:
Joseph F. Vivona, Vice Chancellor


Irwin Goldstein, Vice Chancellor


P. J. Hogan, Vice Chancellor

Charlene Uhl, Office of Budget Analysis, DBM


T. Eloise Foster, Secretary, DBM



Sara Baker, Policy Analyst, DLS

